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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
March 2, 2017
2:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Niki Brunson (Chair), Danny Ferreira, John Pittman
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research
The meeting was called to order at 2:03 p.m. by Commissioner Brunson and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. 
Ms. Brunson distributed and discussed a proposed legislative tracking procedure that she had discussed previously with the Internal Operations Committee. Commissioner Ferreira felt that the commission should carefully scrutinize economic development incentive ordinances and noted that the TRUE Commission had asked the Council President to pose a question about the constitutionality of such incentives under Article 7, Section 10 of the Florida Constitution to the General Counsel. He believes the TRUE Commission should advocate for the taxpayers’ best interests with regard to these proposals and to focus on contract management and compliance, which seems to be a general City weakness. Examples of failed City-involved business projects include the Palms Fish Camp, Brown’s Barbecue Sauce, Sax Seafood restaurant and Blue Cypress Golf Course deals. Ms. Brunson felt that deals with non-profit organizations should be scrutinized on the same basis as with for-profit companies since there are failed projects in both realms and the taxpayers are suffering the consequences in either instance. 
Mr. Ferreira hoped that the General Counsel’s opinion on the constitutionality of incentives would at least clarify whether incentive ordinances can be drafted and introduced in the first place; if they are not constitutional then the incentive ordinances should not be introduced at all. Ms. Brunson felt that the TRUE Commission might seek to be invited by the Office of Economic Development and Downtown Investment Authority to participate in their negotiations with potential incentive recipients or in the development of the incentive ordinances to see the deals put together from the very beginning and represent the public’s interests in the process. Commissioner Ferreira suggested that a system that makes all of the City’s contracts with economic development incentive recipients available to the general public on an easy-to-use web site would be a great help to governmental transparency and public confidence in the City’s operations. Ms. Brunson suggested expanding that database to include all City contractor, vendor and consultant contracts.
At the next meeting the committee will discuss the agencies and entities with whom the TRUE Commission should develop more formal relationships and how to better review, understand and comment on City contracts. 
Meeting adjourned: 2:55 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief - Council Research Division    Posted  3.3.17   10:00 a.m.
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